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Congratulations 
to the students in our 2017 Science & Engineering Challenge Team 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next step the State Finals 
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TERM 3 AT A GLANCE 

 JULY 

Wed 26th-Fri 4/8 Hachioji Middle School Japan visit 

Fri 28th Semester 1 Reports Home 

 AUGUST 

Wed 2nd Rainmoth Excursion 

Wed 2nd Japanese Welcome Assembly 

Fri 4th Year 9 & 11 Science Alive 

Mon 7th STUDENT FREE DAY 

Tue 8th Academic Medals Assembly 

Tue 8th KO Hockey @ Berri 

Mon 14th-18th Science & Tech Trip Canberra 

Wed 23 Christian Seminars 

Fri 25th Party Safe Education Seminar 

Fri 25th Spanish Day Out 

Thu 31st-7/9 Operation Flinders 

 SEPTEMBER 

Fri 1st Rural Dr Presentation 

Tue 5th Forensic Road Show 

Fri 8th SCHOOL CLOSURE 

Fri 29th End Term 3 Early Dismissal 

 

PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

 

Dear Parents, 
As part of our continuous school 
improvement we will be involved 
in an external school review with 
a review panel. The purpose of 
external school review are to 
support schools to raise 
achievement, sustain high 
performance and provide quality 

assurance to build public confidence in government 
schools. 
 

All government schools will be externally reviewed 
every four years. The focus of the review is to 
evaluate school performance. The review panel 
consists of a review officer and a trained review 
principal. The review will occur on Monday 14th and 
Tuesday 15th August (Week 4 Term3) 
 

We will find out the aspects of the schoolôs 
improvement that have been verified through the 
Review processes as well as the improvements that 
we need to make in the future. 
 

During the external school review, some students, 
parents, governing council members and staff 

will be asked to provide information to the review 
panel in a number of ways.  
These include: 

¶ individual interviews 

¶ group discussions (with students or staff or 
parents) 

¶ meetings (usually governing council, staff 
meeting) 

¶ visitS into classrooms. 
 

We appreciate your support and time in helping us 
with this external school review process. 
 

Please complete the reply slip in the newsletter and 
return to the front office if you do not want your child to 
participate. 
 

If you would like more information please contact me 
at school on Ph. 85412533. 
 
ACADEMIC AWARDS ï Semester 1 
In week 3 Tuesday 8th August we will hold our 
Semester 1 Academic Awards ceremony in the Hall 
starting at 10:45 am. This will be followed by a 
morning tea with award winners and their families. 
 
PARENT/STUDENT SATISFACTION SURVEYS 
In week 5 of this term letters will be going home to 
inform parents and students of how they can go online 
to complete our annual satisfaction surveys. Your 
feedback is very important to us in our goal for 
continuous improvement. Comments are strictly 
confidential with any response only identified by a 
code. 
 
SOUTH AUSTRALIAN HOCKEY TEAM SELECTION 

Congratulations to Daniel Schmidt 
(Year 9) who has been selected in the 
South Australian team to compete in 
the Australian Secondary School 
Hockey Championships. The 
championships will be held in Adelaide 

from the 1st to the 10th December. We wish him well in 
the competition. 
 

Rob McLaren 
Principal 

 

DROP OFF AND PICKUP FROM SCHOOL 

 

Morning and Afternoon drop 
offs/collections 
The school requests that all parents 
/ caregivers use the Recreation 
Centre car park to drop off their 

children in the morning and collect 
them in the afternoon. 

 

We ask that parents/caregivers do not collect their 
children from outside the Administration building 
or TAFE car park.  
 

This creates the potential for an accident and this has 
happened in the past. Your childôs safety is 
paramount.  



 

 
Car Parking 
Please do not park in the staff car park area, located 
along Blake Road. There are temporary car parks 
outside of the Administration Building, if you need to 
see the administration staff for any reason or have a 
meeting with a teaching staff member. We would be 
very appreciative if all parents / caregivers can 
support us in this process. 

Rob McLaren 
Principal 

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

 

End of Semester 1 and a time to 
reflect on how the year has gone so 
far and where it is leading for the rest 
of the year.  I encourage 
parents/caregivers to discuss student 
progress with their children to 
encourage them to continue with their 
positive work habits and results or if 

necessary, encourage them to improve efforts. It has 
been a pleasure to read many student reports and see 
the terrific results being achieved. I look forward to 
seeing these students being acknowledged in our 
academic awards ceremony in week 3. 
 

For any student who has not successfully achieved 
the compulsory PLP, Numeracy, Literacy or Research 
Project requirements, they will be required to complete 
and re-submit in future studies.  These subjects must 
achieve a satisfactory standard to achieve the SACE. 
 

Year 12 students are heading into a very busy term 3.  
This is a critical time to ensure all work is completed 
and submitted.  This term many of the students will be 
focusing on revision of key concepts in preparation for 
the external examinations.  Homework routine and 
structures are important to support learning. 
 

Wishing all students and staff a successful Term 3. 
 

Craig Griffiths 
Assistant Principal Senior School 

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

 

Open Boys KO Football ï Pool B 
Twenty one students travelled to 
Tailem Bend on Wednesday 7th 
June to compete in the second 
round of the SSSSA Open Boys 
KO Football ïPool B. 
 

In the first game against Kingston Community School, 
Ryan Shaw and Dylan Hahn dominated the midfield 
which lead to multiple opportunities on goal. 
Waikerie 11.12.78 defeated Kingston 2.5.17 
Goals: Coombs 4, R.Shaw 3, Schober 2, Rowe 1, 
Hahn 1 
Best: R.Shaw, Hahn, Coombs, Schober, Brock, Bee 
 

After a fifteen minute rest Waikerie started its second 
game against Unity. Unity started fiercely, kicking four 
goals without reply. Once Waikerie got back into the 
contest they attacked hard but could not bridge the 
deficit.  
Waikerie 3.1.19 defeated by Unity 10.10.70 
Goals: Brock 1, Coombs 1, Schober 1 
Best: Campbell, Sidhu, Hahn, McLean, R. Shaw, 
Camilerri-Baker. 
 

Unfortunately Waikerie did not progress to the second 
round; however, the day was a worthwhile experience.  
The boys played new opposition at a new venue.  The 
majority of the team are current Waikerie Football 
Club players and it was great to see them work with 
three BSR players, a couple of ex-players and a 
hockey player who played his first ever game of 
football. 
 

Thank you to Ben Smith and Harvey Dearman for 
assistant coach and runner whilst being injured.  Tylar 
Lambe helped to goal umpire and Shirley Mudge 
volunteered her day to be the teamôs trainer. The 
players very much appreciate your effort. 
 

Phil Valentine 
Assistant Principal ï Middle School 

First XVIII Coach 
 

BUSINESS MANAGER 

 

Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop is open Tuesday 
3.30pm-4.15pm and Thursday 8.30am-
9.00am.  All uniforms need to be paid in 
full at time of purchase either by cash, 
EFTPOS or cheque. 

 

We still have 2016 School Magazines for purchase at 
the book room for only $20.00. 
 

2017 M&S Charges 
2017 M&S Charges are now overdue and need to be 
finalised by Friday 11th August. Payment can be made 
by cash, cheque, direct debit and credit card.  The 
school offers EFTPOS facilities with $20 minimum and 
no cash out. 
 

School Card ï if you think you may be eligible for 
school card, information is available at: 
www.sa.gov.au under the heading Education, Skills 
and Learning; or application forms are available from 
the school reception desk.  If you have any issues 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Felicity Ziegler 
Business Manager 

 

SPORTS NEWS 

 

Adelaide Cross Country 
Thursday 1st June 2017 
Nineteen Waikerie High School 
students competed in the SA 
Secondary School Sports Cross 
Country Championships at the 



Oakbank racecourse.  The weather conditions were 
perfect compared to previous inclement year. The 
best individual performance of the day belonged to 
Brycen Brock who finish 14th and reached a state 
standard in the 15-year-old boys race.  In the team 
events, where the top 4 runners scores are combined, 
Waikerie finished 3rd in the 13-year-old girls receiving 
a bronze medal. 
 

The participating students are to be congratulated on 
their representation of the school in which distances of 
3 to 6 km were covered. 
 
 

Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 Year 11 

Marcel 
Waanders   

Cade Ridley Nicola 
Schmidt 

Zeus 
Camilleri-
Baker 

Parker 
Steinert 

Jamie-Lee 
Kuchel 

Brycen 
Brock 

 

Joseph Mee 
 

Cody Turner   

Hayley 
Turner 

Isabella 
Jawadi 

  

Alicia 
Kroehn 

Emma 
Platten 

  

Vaine Guy 
 

   

Jack Higgins 
 

   

Taylah 
Kuchel 

   

Crystal 
Devroome 

   

Matthew 
Schmidt 

   

Chelsea 
Wilson 

   

 

Lauren Bevan 
HPE & Sports Coordinator 

 

AUSTRALIAN SCHOOL BASED APPRENTICESHIP 

Kate James and Karen Gorman from Illalangi 
 

CANBERRA TRIP 

 

Students from Waikerie High School will soon be 
undertaking a week long education tour of the 
National Capital from Sunday 13th August to Friday 
18th August. Students will be given the opportunity to 
participate in a variety of educational programs with a 

focus on Science and Technology, Australiaôs history, 
culture, heritage and democracy. 
 

The Australian Government recognises the 
importance of all young Australians being able to visit 
the national capital as part of their Civics and 
Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting 
the cost of the excursion the Australian Government is 
contributing funding of $60 per student under the 
Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program 
towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the 
school upon completion of the excursion. Also the 
school will help subsidise the excursion through CAP 
Funding (Country Areas Program). All students and 
teachers are looking forward the trip. 

Thanks 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dion Higgins, Paul Tripodi and Laurena Grieger 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE PASTORAL CARE 
WORKER 

 

I attended a Pastoral Care Worker 
gathering and encountered an article 
written by a fellow PCW who serves in 
Loxton. Please read and be comforted 
when your road through life gets 
difficult and challenging to endure.  
 

Rebecca writes: 
Recently, I have found myself listening to a very old 
song called "It Is Well with My Soul". This song was 
written by Horatio Spafford in 1873. Horatio wrote this 
after much personal suffering and tragedy. Horatio 
had been a successful business man, but due to 
economic downturns and the Great Chicago Fire of 
1871 he had lost much property and wealth. Most 
significantly 5 of his children had also passed away, 
one as an infant and 4 daughters drowned during a 
ship wreck. He then penned these words, "It is well 
with my soul". I am amazed that a man who had 
experienced much hardship and grief was able to 
write these words. He had an assurance within himself 
that I suspect is rare. 
 

We see much tragedy in our world. Much of the time it 
is difficult to watch the news because of the graphic 
images and stories, many of them resulting from 
hatred and war. Then there is the personal tragedy 
and hardship that we endure. Relationships failing, 
people we love passing away and our own anxieties at 
times overtaking us. 
 

I really enjoy watching the ABC show "Anh's Brush 
with Fame". In this show Anh Do interviews famous 
people about their life so far and paints a portrait of 
them which reflects their story. I am amazed that 
nearly each one who is interviewed has some part of 
their life which has been painful. From mental illness, 
to family violence to their own substance abuse 



issues, to the death of loved ones. Yet somehow in 
the midst of their suffering they are able to forge a 
successful career in their chosen field, so much so 
that many of us would not know the suffering they 
have endured. One of the most emotional episodes in 
this current series was the story of Rosie Batty losing 
her son. It is clear that her grief is present with her 
every moment of every day, yet she has clearly made 
a decision to bring many positive things into our world 
out of her personal suffering. Ray Martin, who was 
also interviewed in another episode, said that after all 
the things he had seen and reported on over the 
years, the 2004 Tsunami was the worst. However, he 
also said that the interactions he had with the people 
were some of the most beautiful experiences of his 
life. Even in the midst of tragedy their hospitality and 
warmth was overwhelming. Helen Keller has said 
"Character cannot be developed in ease and quiet. 
Only through experience of trial and suffering can the 
soul be strengthened, ambition inspired and success 
achieved". 
 

I guess that if I had an easy answer about why 
suffering happens then I would be a rich person. That 
question has been asked and debated for Centuries. 
What I do know is that each one of us deals with our 
suffering differently. Each one of us finds meaning in 
different ways. 
 

Whatever your circumstances I hope that you will be 
able say "It is well with my Soul" 
May you be Blessed. 
Rebecca Whillas,Pastoral Care Worker 
 

Submitted by Tim Hensel 
Pastoral Care Worker Waikerie High School 

 

YEAR 8/9 ENGLISH SHAKESPEARE 

 

This term Year 8 and 9 students have 
been playing with Shakespeare with 
English and Drama teacher Gill Collins. 
Students have battled Elizabethan 
style, insulted one another with 

Shakespeare's language and got to the bottom of who 
really killed Romeo and Juliet. Ms Collins has a one 
year scholarship with the Bell Shakespeare company 
who visited the school at the end of term with the 
show "Shakespeare is dead." The Bell Shakespeare 
players also workshopped with and provided 
opportunities for Year 11 and 12 students to audition 
for the John Bell Scholarship. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gill Collins 
English/History Teacher 

YEAR 9 HASS EXCURSION  
TO BANROCK STATION 

 

Two Year 9 HASS classes travelled to Banrock 
Station in Week Eight to learn about the wetland. 
 

We were treated to a presentation from the head 
ranger, Tim Fields, about the wetlandôs current ódrying 
phaseô, how that helps to eradicate carp and to 
regenerate vegetation. We went for a guided tour on 
the boardwalk, enjoyed a picnic lunch and completed 
some of our fieldwork booklet.  The students 
represented the school very well and we look forward 
to continuing a partnership between Banrock Station 
and Year 9 Geography students. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 9 HASS excursions to Arnoldôs Orchard and 
Nippyôs 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 9 Geography students would love to thank 
Shaun Arnold of Arnoldôs Orchards and Phill Warner 
of Nippyôs for giving up their time to help us trace an 
orange from óthe dirt to the dishô. Shaun kindly showed 
us around some of his orchard and spoke to us about 
the process of producing oranges from planting right 
through to picking and packing.  We thank him for his 
time and expert summary.  Then we went to Nippyôs 
where Phill Warner showed us through the packing 
plant, explained the processes involved and the 
details of their export market. We look forward to 
continuing and even expanding this interesting task as 
a part of our óInterconnections, Biomes and Food 
Securityô geography topics. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jane Griffiths and Anne Leahy 
HASS Teachers 



HOMEWORK GROUP 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Waikerie High School students and 
staff have continued to support an 
after school homework group. 
 

This has provided students with time 
to complete individual tasks, or meet 
with their teacher for some extra 

tutoring. 
 

The homework group will continue during term three 
on Monday-Wednesday, 3:30-4:30pm. 
 

For enquiries, please contact Matt McDonald 
(Learning Support Coordinator). 

Matthew McDonald 

Learning Support/FLO Coordinator 
 

CANTEEN NEWS 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER is attached. As 
you can see there are a lot of days 
where help is required. It is not hard 
and it is a great way to meet 
teachers and students. The children 
are very polite and appreciate 
having volunteers serve them. 

Working in the canteen only involves serving the 
children for 20 minutes at recess and 40 minutes at 
lunch (with minimum help cleaning up). If you can only 
help at lunch time, that is still extremely helpful. 
 

If you are unable to help serve in the canteen, please 
consider helping by way of donating products. For 
example, carrots, capsicums, onions, cucumbers, 
milo, sugar, grated cheese, BBQ sauce, pasta sauce, 
tomato sauce, tins of crushed pineapple. 
 

For any queries about the above, please phone 
Marion on 8541 3097 or 0417 897 295 or pop into the 
Canteen. 

Marion Maywald 
Canteen Manager 

 
 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

SA DENTAL SERVICE 

 

WAIKERIE YOUTH HUB 

 
 



COMPULSORY ATTENDANCE  

Children are required to attend school from when they turn 6 until they turn 16 

(Section 76 of the Education Act 1972). Children aged 16 must participate full-

time in an approved learning program (Education (Compulsory Education Age) 

Amendment Act 2007). There is no compulsion to attend school once a child 

turns 17 or is 16 years old and has achieved a qualification under an approved 

learning program. 

Regular attendance and participation in schooling is an important factor in 

educational and life success. Students who skip school are at risk of alienation 

from education that can lead to decreased options for future pathways. 

If you work at a school site you are also responsible for encouraging students to 

remain in school and work closely with parents and guardians to maximise 

learning opportunities. 

Approved learning programs 

¶ traditional secondary school, including studying towards:  
o SACE (South Australia Certificate of Education) 
o International Baccalaureate (IB) 
o Steiner Education (Waldorf Schools) Secondary Certificate 

¶ technical and further education (TAFE) courses or accredited courses offered 
by registered training organisations 

¶ apprenticeships or traineeships 
¶ university degrees, diplomas or other university award courses 
¶ other programs authorised by the Minister for Education and Child 

Development 
¶ a combination of the above 

Where the young person has achieved a SACE or other qualification, under an 

approved learning program, there is no compulsion for them to continue to 

participate past the age of 16. 

For vocational education qualifications, Certificate 2 is considered sufficient, as 

it provides a defined qualification which leads into further vocational education, 

such as Certificate 3, which could be completed via a registered training 

organisation. 

 

Valid absences 

Valid reasons for parents to keep student/s away from school include: 

¶ the student is too sick to leave the house or has an infectious disease like 
chicken pox, mumps or measles 

¶ the student has an injury preventing movement around school 
¶ the student is going with his or her parents on a family holiday which cannot 

be arranged in school vacations. This should be arranged with the Principal 
prior to the absence by applying for a school exemption. 

¶ the principal is provided with any genuine and acceptable reason preventing 
the student's attendance. 

Notification of absences 

On a student's return to school, a note must be supplied to cover the days 

missed. Parents are also encouraged to contact the school if their child will be 

away. 

If a student has seen a medical practitioner, e.g. doctor, dentist etc., a note or 

appointment card from the practitioner may be provided to verify the absence. 

Attendance and engagement social workers 

If a student refuses to attend school, parents are encouraged to contact school 

staff. 

You may need to seek assistance from attendance and engagement social 

workers, who work with school staff and parents to encourage and support the 

student to regularly attend school. 

Late arrivals or early departures 

In some cases students may arrive late to school, or leave early. This may be due 

to family reasons or transport issues. 

Students may leave early or arrive late when they have scheduled classes if they 

provide a note from their parents with a valid reason. Parents are encouraged to 

schedule appointments outside of school hours. 

 
 
 

https://myintranet.learnlink.sa.edu.au/operations-and-management/site-administration/student-enrolment-and-attendance/student-exemptions
https://myintranet.learnlink.sa.edu.au/child-and-student-support/student-support/individual-support-for-students/attendance-and-engagement-social-workers
https://myintranet.learnlink.sa.edu.au/child-and-student-support/student-support/individual-support-for-students/attendance-and-engagement-social-workers


EXEMPTION INFORMATION 

 
The Minister (or delegate) may exempt a child from attending school (Section 

81A of the Education Act 1972). If parents or guardians wish to take their child 

out of school temporarily or permanently, they must apply for an exemption. 

Students must attend school regularly until the exemption has been approved. 

Parents can be referred to the sa.gov.au website for more information on 

compulsory attendance. 

For more detailed information about exemptions, see the principal's guide to 

exemptions (PDF, 1.2 MB). 

Temporary exemptions 

Principals have the authority to approve temporary exemptions for less than one 

month for the reason of: 

¶ medical 
¶ other/conditional 

If the exemption is for more than one month the application requires approval by 

the Central Delegate or: 

¶ Executive Director, Association of Independent Schools of South Australia 
¶ Catholic Education South Australia 

Principals can approve temporary exemptions for up to 12 months for family 

travel. 

Permanent exemptions 

Students under 15 cannot be given a permanent exemption unless there are 

strong recommendations from the school and the Department. 

Students aged 16 do not need an exemption if they can provide evidence to the 

school that they are: 

¶ attending TAFE or other approved learning programs 
¶ doing an apprenticeship or traineeship 

 

Exemption for full -time employment 

Students aged 15 and 16 who want to start working full time will need to apply 

for a permanent exemption. To qualify: 

¶ students under 16 must be working more than 30 hours a week 
¶ students 16 and older must be working more than 25 hours per week. 

Students are able to work more than one position to make up the total number of 

hours. 

The employer will need to provide a letter of offer (DOCX, 13.7 KB), 

specifying the number of hours per week that must be submitted with the 

application for exemption. 

Home education 

Students who are 16 and wish to continue their home education program will 

need an exemption until they turn 17. 

See Home education on the sa.gov.au website for further guidance. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-skills-and-learning/schools/school-life/attendance-and-absenteeism
https://myintranet.learnlink.sa.edu.au/library/document-library/guideline/operations-and-management/communications/the-principals-guide-to-exemptions.pdf
https://myintranet.learnlink.sa.edu.au/library/document-library/guideline/operations-and-management/communications/the-principals-guide-to-exemptions.pdf
https://myintranet.learnlink.sa.edu.au/operations-and-management/site-administration/student-enrolment-and-attendance/attendance-in-schools
https://myintranet.learnlink.sa.edu.au/library/document-library/templates/roa/communications/LetterofOfferforEmploymen.docx
http://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-skills-and-learning/schools/alternative-schooling/home-education


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fishing boat by Joel Fillmore 

The best Year 9 Art Prints have 

had their work selected for an 

Exhibition to be displayed in the 

Rainmoth Art Gallery. 

You are invited to the opening of 

this exhibition of Lino Prints. 

The exhibition opening at the 

Rainmoth Gallery, will begin at 11.30am, 

Wednesday 2nd Aug 2017. Morning tea 

and light refreshments will be supplied. 

These works will be on display for 

the month of August. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Roses by Vanessa Stretton 

RSVP for catering 
Waikerie High School: 8541 2533 

No later than Monday 31st July 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Lighthouse By Maria Austria 

 


